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 April 6, 2022 

Dear Mr. Ibarra: 
 
The City & County of San Francisco Department of Public Health- Behavioral 
Health Services, hereafter referred to as San Francisco County Behavioral 
Health Services cooperative program, is a cooperative agreement between 
Department of Rehabilitation (DOR) and San Francisco Behavioral Health 
Services. These agreements are state and local agreements in which the 
participating public agency provides DOR with the non-federal match for the 
purpose of matching federal Vocational Rehabilitation funds. 
 
DOR and San Francisco Behavioral Health Services currently have a three-year 
agreement that will expire on June 30, 2022. DOR and San Francisco Behavioral 
Health Services would like to renew the cooperative contract and associated 
case service contracts for a new three-year term at the current budget funding 
level for each fiscal year.  The term of the contract renewal will be July 1, 2022 - 
June 30, 2025.  Budget funding for each fiscal year will be as follows: 
 
Cash Match: $818,875 
Total Payment to San Francisco Behavioral Health Services: $263,811 
DOR Budget and Case Service Contract(s) Total: $3,580,673. 
 
Pending the availability of federal funds, the intent is to fund the full contract 
term.   
 
Thank you for your continued support and dedication. 
 
 
 
Diane Shinstock 
Staff Services Manager I 
Cooperative Programs Section 


